
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING - Armstrong Hall as 
well as on Zoom at 7pm. Meeting ID: 519 552 6863; 
Passcode: pray3r

For private Prayer Requests, please place them in the 
Prayer Box or you can email STANBOROUGHPRAYS@
GMAIL.COM

WEEKLY FRIDAY prayer meetings from 7:30 pm. Zoom 
only. Meeting ID - 83109855863 & Passcode -Fprayer

TITHES AND OFFERINGS ONLINE please use the 
following information: NatWest; Sort Code: 60-00-08; 
Account Number: 40650561

FAMILY SERVICE
Prelude - Neilson Roberts

Welcome/Announcements - Bheki T Moyo
Call to worship “Let Earth and heaven agree” NAH 69 

(fi rst verse)
Invocation - Bheki T Moyo

Hymn “Stand up and bless the Lord” NAH 231
Tithes and Off erings - Bheki T Moyo  

Scripture Reading: Ezekiel 47:1-5 - Eustace Cornwall
Family Prayer - Pastor James Shepley

Baby dedication of Jethro Joseph - 
Sermon – “Launch into the deep”

- Pastor Terry Messenger
Baptism - Introduction of Candidates

- Terry Messenger
Confi rmation of Belief Children’s Story

- Audrey Balderstone
Vote into church fellowship - Terry Messenger

Hymn “At the name of Jesus” NAH 184
Benediction - Terry Messenger

 Postlude - Neilson Roberts

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM - CEDAR SYCAMORE
Speaker: Adam Best 

Sermon: All Of Me Loves All Of You
Scripture reading: Romans 12: 1-2

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
March 25 – Pastor Jacques Venter
April 1 – Pastor James Shepley (communion)

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
March 25 – Pastor James
April 1 – Pastor James Shepley (communion)

Welcome - & Opening Prayer
Opening Hymn - NAH 637-  All the way
Facilitator: Erna Herteliu 
Panel: MarleneLevy,  Milimo Mumbo, Catherine Phiri, 
Anna Papaioannou 
Teachers: Bheki T Moyo, Giona Pedditzi, Nitish 
Khetavath

There is one body and one Spirit,
just as you were called to one hope

when you were called;
one Lord, one faith, one baptism; one God

and Father of all, who is over all
and through all and in all.

Ephesians 4:4-6
PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER

tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267
PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY

jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833
STANBOROUGH CENTRE

Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431
STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC

info@spcm.org.uk
TREASURY DEPARTMENT

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - Milimo Mumbo

Mmumbo@secadventist.org.uk - 07508 569757

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org

1 8 . 0 3 . 2 3

WELCOMEWELCOME
TO STANBOROUGHTO STANBOROUGH

PARK CHURCHPARK CHURCH



BAPTISM CANDIDATES TESTIMONIES
Joshua Joseph - I wish to be baptised because I can 
truly see the evil in the world and people. In addition 
how important it is to follow the words of God to 
prevent me from going down a path of sinful turmoil. 
When I look at my life from a Birds Eye view I can see 
God has and will always be there by my side. The Lord 
has blessed me with a Family, job and new life

Thespina Papaioannou - I know that God is real 
because I have seen Him work miracles in both my 
life and in the lives of people around me. When I am 
down or struggling, I know I can always count on God 
to be there for me as we are told in Hebrews 13:5 - ‘I 
will never leave you nor forsake you.’ I am extremely 
grateful to everyone who has come with me on this 
journey to get closer to God and cannot wait to 
strengthen my relationship even further with Him. I am 
looking forward to the time when I finally get to spend 
eternity with my loved ones and Jesus in heaven.

Naomi Turturica - I will praise the Lord at all times. I 
will constantly speak his praises. Psalm 34:1

Meghan Herman - I’ve been in the church all my life 
and I’ve grown up knowing and learning about God. 
But recently with so many changes in my life, I’ve learnt 
to depend on God and realised everything he did for 
me and everything he continues to do for me. I’m so 
grateful for his unconditional love and his support that I 
want to be baptised to publicly declare my love for him.

Reeya Gengan - I would like to get baptized today 
because I have a such eagerness to give my life to 
Jesus and let him guide me through all things that I 
do. I have been taking bible studies so that I can learn 
more about our God and how he has the power to 
control our lives and transform them into honest and 
truthful places. When I get baptized, it will also remind 
me of how Jesus died for us on the cross and how he 
was raised from the tomb after three days. This shows 
how powerful Jesus is. Because Jesus died for me, I 
want to mirror his actions and follow him so that I can 
be more like him and follow his commandments.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

THE YOUNG ADULTS invite you to ‘Come As You Are’ 
the first CAYA service - 6pm - on Saturday, April 8th. 
Booking required. Look for the QR code on the poster 
at the front door of the church for booking and more 
information.

YOUNG ADULTS RETREAT from 31 Mar to 02 Apr 
at Hay’s Wood Retreat. For more information, please 
email: youngadultsspc@gmail.com

WATFORD GARDENERS. There is a society in Watford 
for gardeners, and the very cheap membership gives 
access to greatly reduced costs for horticultural 
products.  If anyone is interested, please contact Joy 
Bussey for further information, at js.bussey@ntlworld.
com or 01923 461044. 

PARTY IN THE PARK Sunday 7th May, 1pm – 4pm 
Come and enjoy stalls, food, children’s games, music 
and more in Stanborough Park to celebrate King 
Charles III’s accession to the throne! If you would like 
to have a stall or help support this community event, 
please contact Audrey Balderstone - 07970182915.

Young SDA Christian Lady is looking for a room to rent. 
In full-time employment. Her number: 07737-196-139 
and email: dcelestinea@gmail.com.

Pastor Enrique Duarte’s MEMORIAL SERVICE 
will be held this Saturday, 18th March at Newbold 
College at 3pm.

THE CHURCH BOARD has agreed a policy for the 
Children’s Sabbath Schools that, for safeguarding 
purposes, each class must have a minimum of 3 adults 
present to supervise the children each week in order 
for a class be able to run. If there are insufficient adults 
present when parents arrive with their children, they 
may be asked to stay to assist with registration of the 
children until sufficient helpers can be found. 
We would welcome any offers of assistance with 
supporting the supervision of the children’s Sabbath 
school classes.

THE FLOWERS at church are given in celebration 
of Reeya Gengan, Naomi Turturica, Megan Herman, 
Thespina Papaioannou and Joshua Joseph’s baptism. 
We praise God for this life-changing decision our 
children have made. We would like to express our 
gratitude to our Pastors, Stanborough Secondary 
School and the church family for revealing Christ to 
them. 

TEATIME CONCERT Sunday, 26th March at 3 pm. It 
will be performed by young musicians from our own 
Stanborough Park College of Music (SPCM). It is a 
great opportunity for you to bring your family, friends 
and neighbours for lovely afternoon of beautiful 
music, followed by tea and cakes. Entrance is free, 
but there will be a retiring offering to support victims 
of the earthquake disaster in Turkey and Syria.

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH on 1st April will be a Brazilian 
meal,  prepared and hosted by Keila Ferraz and family. 
Please book as usual by emailing fellowshiplunch7@
gmail.com, by Wednesday 29th March.

LILIES FOR EASTER. Help to beautify the church 
for the Easter service by dedicating a lily. You can 
give thanks to God, remember a loved one or say 
‘thank you’ to friends or family by writing a short 
dedication and placing it in an envelope along with 
your donation of £5 per lily. Envelopes with details 
are available from Audrey or Pat - please return by 
April 1 at the latest.

PAT’S SALE. Sunday Charity Sale Sunday 19th 
March from 12-2pm.

FAMILY QUIZ quiz night on March 18th. Doors 
open at the Primary School 6pm for a 6.30pm start. 
Refreshments will be on sale (cash payments only). 
Teams will be 6 adults and any associated children 
per table, so gather some friends and help raise 
money for a new school playground! No booking is 
required. £1.50 for primary-age children, £3 for older 
children/adults. See Alix for further details.


